18th- 22nd November 2019

Principal's Welcome

As-salamu alaykum (peace be with you)

Dear Parents,

On Wednesday 27th, the children will be having our individual school photographs taken. Please make sure that your child is wearing correct school uniform on that day and that they are neatly presented. Please could I also remind parents that the only school bags that the children should be bringing in to school should be the small Olive PE bags, the Olive school book bags and a small packed lunch bag. Large ruck sacks are not part of the school uniform and are causing health and safety issues as we have no space to store these bags.

Now that we are in November, we are launching our annual winter gift project. Miss Barrett is leading on the project this year and will be sending out some information during the coming week. The Olive school Hackney community has always been extremely generous and we ask that once again we think of those who are less fortunate than us.

November

- 26th Y5 trip to the Gurdwara
- 26th Y6 WW2 workshop
- 27th Photograph Day
- 28th Y5&6 Cross Country Race
- 29th Ibn Zayd visit to a synagogue



Attendance

Bint Muhammad	98%	Ibn Malik	95.3%
Ibn Umar	96.9%	Ibn Jabal	98%
Ibn Zubayr	96.8%	Barakah	99%
Ibn Salamah	98.3%	Al Farsi	96.3%
Ibn Thaabit	97.3%	Ibn Masood	95.5%
Bint Qays	98%	Ibn Al Awwaam	98.5%
Bint Abee Bakr	97.6%	Ibn Amr	91%
Ibn Abbas	99%	Ibn Abee Talib	98%
Ibn Zayd	97%	Ibn Haarithah	98.4%
Ibn Ali	96.6%	Ibn Umayr	98.5%
Ibn Sa'd	94%	10 stars this week!	

Ibn Sa'd, Ibn Malik, Ibn Masood and Ibn Amr, let's see if we can get above 97% next week

- the challenge is on! Let's see if you can get a gold star!

So many stars this week! 💢

What an improvement for Bint Muhammad, Ibn Zayd who have improved their attendance this week! Excellent!

Well done to **Ibn Abbas and Barakah** for achieving 99%!

Congratulations!



Best conduct this week



Humaira Balesaria Safiyah Ahmed Mohamed Ali Dana Aamina Ghardiwala Yusraa Chowdhury Amira Hussein

Zakaria Mahmoud Amina Haji Aisha Salad Ayesha Najam Abdimalik Hussain





Beautiful behaviour seen by these children – well done!

Stars of the Week



Maidah Dirieh Mohamed Hassan Ayah Oulmane Syed Yusuf Ahmed Ayesha Karaosmanoglu Mariam Salad Inayah Thomas Amina Ahmed Ammar Ali Abdiaziz Roble Ibraheem Ughradar Aattikah Mayet



Sports News





Last week, some of you got to watch England V Montenegro. And what a match it was, England scoring a phenomenal 7 goals with no reply. We will endeavour to get similar opportunities for the rest of our school in the future.

This week marks the final session at the Arsenal Hub, 10 lucky children have enjoyed the football sessions run by the Arsenal coaches at their state of the art facilities. We will look to get more sessions booked for the summer term so that more children can benefit from this fantastic opportunity.

Next week marks the beginning of the Hackney cross country series, where up to 400 children will race a mile around Hackney Downs. We are hoping one of our pupils can beat our personal best of coming 34th from last year.

Also next week, some children will get to take in a Panathlon Challenge, giving opportunity to the less able to compete with others around Hackney. Watch this space to see the results!





Broadclyst Community Primary School in Exeter has an average class size of 42 and is home to one of the biggest primary aged classes in the UK with a Year 6 class of 63 pupils! The school is known for its forward-thinking approach and good use of technology. The large Year 6 class are taught in a modern lecture-theatre style room where each child has their own digital device as a learning aid.

Things to talk about at home...

- Talk about how many children are in your class, ask any adults you live with how many children were in their classes when they were at school. Were the class sizes bigger or smaller?
- Discuss the benefits of big class sizes and smaller class sizes.
- Share your thoughts about the layout of the Year 6 classroom at Broadclyst (shown in the poster above). How is it similar or different from your classroom?

British Values

25th November – 1st December

Individual Liberty

In school we are often organised into groups to support our learning. This means we need to think carefully about the words we use and how we act towards others in order to help make our classrooms happy and successful places!